TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL AGM

17 November 2013
Lostwithiel Golf & Country Club

Sue welcomed the gathered members to the AGM and asked the secretary to go through health and safety issues and the basic housekeeping concerning the AGM.
1 Apologies

Prior to meeting: None
At the meeting: Jean Anderson (Truro Morlaix), Connie Fozzard (Truro Boppard), Helene Parr (Falmouth), Maggie Mutton (Wadebridge)
2 Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting were accepted. These were proposed by Barry Anthony (Truro Morlaix), seconded by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth). Passed unanimously.

3 Matters arising

There were no matters arising.
4 Correspondence

Resignation from Sue Howard (Stithians).
None received other than day-to-day emails, for example updating of delegates etc.
Sue suggested that correspondence regarding new twinning possibilities be brought together and addressed at a future general meeting. Barry asked what the financial side would be for potential twinners. Would there be any grants available to help towards a twinning venture? Sue would investigate and report back in the New Year.
5 Chairman’s Report
It gives me great pleasure to welcome you all today to our AGM at Lostwithiel Golf Club and I would like to thank you for giving up a precious Sunday to support the cause of twinning in Cornwall.

Over the year delegates have given up another three Sundays to meet together in Lostwithiel to promote the various activities taking place in the various twinning associations and, although the numbers are not as great as at today’s meeting, we have a lively exchange of information and often leave inspired with new ideas to take back to our individual towns. For those who are unable to send a delegate on a regular basis I do recommend reading the association reports attached to each meeting’s minutes, as we can all learn from the experiences of our fellow associations when planning a hosting event or a visit to our twin towns in France, Germany, Italy or even further afield. Ideas for those ever-important fundraising activities also abound and what is a regular feature for one association can be a new and profitable experience for others.

As well as meeting up in Lostwithiel, Rick and I do get to bump into a lot of twinners either on the ferry to or from France, or even on occasion strolling through the towns and villages of Brittany itself. Reports suggest that we are having a smooth relationship with Brittany ferries as far as bookings are concerned this year with a reasonable pricing scheme and availability - provided we make our plans well in advance. Graham Smith has kept to his word and responded very quickly to one query I e-mailed to him earlier on this year on behalf of one of our twinning associations so I feel our custom as regular travellers is very much appreciated.

As well as our regular general meetings we have maintained our Boules event with a change of date and venue this year. We were the guests of St Germans twinning association at their newly restored piste at Seaton, giving us a lovely venue and tip-top playing conditions. We met in May to avoid the main tourist season and excessive parking charges and were invited to partake in a very well-organised barbecue and were even offered discount at the local store. The one fly in the ointment as far as I was concerned was that Callington’s team left empty-handed, though everyone else seemed to think this was an excellent result! A very big thank-you to the St German’s team for all the effort they put into making the day such a success.

Another feature of our year has been the awarding of the Ernestine and Edwin Jones Memorial Bursary. Over the last few years it has proved difficult to find a suitable candidate but I was delighted that this year a young Cornish person could benefit from this financial support to take part in an activity in France which very much supported her AS level French studies. We will be hearing more about this later in the meeting when Chloe Mitchell herself will be telling us of her experiences. I would, as usual, urge all twinning associations to keep an eye out for suitable candidates for a further award in the future.

As with all voluntary organisations the success of the TCC is dependent on the hard work of a dedicated group of people from delegates to officers, but I would like to thank a few of those people in particular. Fred and Anne have looked after our venue in Lostwithiel over the years, moving us from one to another as appropriate and ensuring our warmth and comfort for each meeting as well as that really essential item, a good selection of biscuits. Fred also manages our finances for which we certainly owe him an extra vote of thanks, and we will be hearing from him shortly. When talking about our finances I must also thank Peter Coxwell who continues to act as scrutineer of our accounts, a task that could potentially cost the organisation some serious money but which he does on a voluntary basis.

The chairman of any organisation is as good as his or her vice-chairman in the background doing all the hard graft and that is particularly true with the TCC. Beatrice is probably the busiest person I know but she still finds time to organise the Boules competition, the AGM and promote twinning wherever she goes. I would like to thank her for all the energy she puts into the general running of the committee and hope it may long continue. The secretary gets to do all the tedious bits no-one else wants to take on, and Rick has been doing that job now for a number of years. Please can you support him as much as possible by updating your association’s contact details as soon as changes occur as this does make his job a lot less arduous. We certainly hope he will continue in post well into the future as secretaries are particularly hard to come by! Thank you, Rick, for being prepared to do the job for us.

So finally I would like to wish all associations a successful year of twinning in 2014 and look forward to seeing as many of you as possible in the general meetings in the New Year. May twinning continue to thrive in Cornwall!
6 Treasurer’s Report

Fred presented the financial report, as outlined below:-
Statement of Accounts 30 September 2012 to September 30 2013
Receipts










£
Current a/c balance brought forward
1602.20
AGM & Conference
465.00

Insurance
1239.00

Affiliation fees
420.00

Boules Day
96.70
                                                                                                  _______             


3822.90
Payments


£
AGM & Conference
682.20
Insurance
1379.79
Administration
45.00
Lottery
120.00
Bursary
285.00
Donation for Boules Piste at St Germans
100.00

Refunds for overpayment by S Lumley
24.00

                                                                                                  _______





2635.99
Balance of HSBC Current a/c at 14.10.13
1186.91
HSBC Savings a/c balance at 14.05.13
1263.78
                                                                                                  _______





Total of both accounts
2450.69
Fred asked for a vote of thanks to Peter Coxwell; it was agreed to give a donation of £30 donation to Peter’s favourite fund, the Samaritans in Truro, in recognition of his kind work.
The question of an earlier response from the insurers was raised. Fred explained once again that the insurance was not a travel insurance, but an indemnity to cover the committees and hopefully encourage people to step forward in the knowledge that a cover of £4 million was there to protect them.
The acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Ebby Anstey (Restormel); seconded by Beatrice Kerno (Stithians). Passed unanimously.
7 Election of Officers

Sue Lumley handed over to the Secretary. There had been no nominations prior to the AGM. Barrie proposed that all officers be voted en bloc, seconded by Chris Granger (Calstock). This was passed unanimously. Sue retook the chair.
The following Officers were therefore re-elected:-

Vice Chairman
Beatrice Kerno
Secretary

Richard Lumley
Treasurer

Fred Smee
8 Election of Posts of Responsibility were as follows:-

Publicity Officer
Ebby Anstey:

Proposed by John Bawden (Newquay),

Seconded by Barrie Anthony (Truro Morlaix)

Webmaster

Richard Lumley:

Proposed by Beatrice Kerno (St Stythians),

Seconded by Chris Granger (Calstock)
Both voted in unanimously.

Barrie Anthony mentioned that there was a possibility that a .cornwall site may become available in the future.

9 The Edwin and Ernestine Jones Memorial Bursary

Sue had mentioned this in the chairman’s report. Copies of the application forms and the details were made available. These were also available on the TCC website. The bursary met the various needs of young people and delegates were urged to seek suitable representatives.
10 County Boules Tournament

Sue reiterated her thanks to Beatrice Kerno for arranging the tournament. The day was very pleasant and associations were encouraged to participate next year. It was nice to have hot food available on the spot and obviously provided funds to St Germans. It was noted that the income and outgoings for the day almost matched.
Truro has refurbished the piste in the park; it was felt unlikely that a completed re-siting would take place in the foreseeable future.

The facilities and parking in Seaton were discussed; Lilian mentioned the possibility of rotating between St Germans and Truro. Ebby suggested that Mawganporth was now available and that local restaurants provided good food. A rolling three-year programme might be possible. Sue and Rick would investigate Mawganporth.
Between now and the end of January we would survey with associations to find what the groundswell of opinion was.

It was proposed that we remain in Seaton for 2014 Beatrice Kernow (Porthleven) and Alan Ransom (Truro Boppard) while investigating other possibilities. Accepted with a majority vote (2 against, 1 abstention).

The date for 2014 was agreed to be 18 May 2014, this to be confirmed by St Germans at their AGM next week. A potential for use of the community bus as a shuttle would be explored.
11 Dates of Future Committee Meetings

Sue suggested that meetings be 26 January, 27 April and 14 September. All agreed.
12 Date of next AGM

The 2014 AGM would be held on November 16th 2014.
